Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm

Meeting held in the Millennium Hall on Tuesday 7th April 2015 at 7.45pm

Item 1 The Chairman's Report to the Parish

2014/15 has been another good year in Chew Magna. In a recent article in the Sunday Times the Chew Valley has been described as the most beautiful place to live in the UK, with Chew Magna village being the jewel in the valley. As you are all fully aware, this could not be achieved without its people, its businesses and the lovely houses and landscapes.

Volunteering is extensive and the many societies and organisations all generously contribute towards the welfare and lives of parishioners. From South West in Bloom teams, the Monday Club, the Country Market to the Chew Magna Society to mention only a few. There is a strong commitment to the upkeep and retention of strong community development of the Village as a hub for the valley.

The Clean Up initiative involving volunteers has been a recent innovation and has resulted in effectively topping up the work of B&NES by our village volunteers.

We have three vibrant churches and excellent schools together with the Community Farm and a superb business community with our pubs and restaurants, café, shops and local services.

Planning matters continue to be high on the monthly agendas for the Parish Council and at times presents challenging aspects. This may be helped by the development of the joint Neighbourhood Plan, currently evolving.

There are a number of challenges that confront us. The need for a car park, the question of how we use Section 106 money and retaining and developing existing and new businesses, not to mention affordable housing and flood mitigation. All of these will be addressed.

My thanks to all involved in every way for making Chew Magna the best place to live and we look forward to maintaining existing commitments and developing new areas and agendas.

My special thanks go to Ward Cllr Liz Richardson for her dedication and excellent work on behalf of the Council and Parishioners.

Item 2 Public Participation

- How the Flood Emergency Plan will be achieved
- Flood Wardens
- Environment Agency Warnings for Flash Flooding Communications

Mr Hales stated that the Environment Agency are unhappy that Chew Magna Parish Council do not have a plan. Mr Hales offered to help compile a plan and will submit information to Cllr Bob Luton.

The Chairman clarified the Parish Council position on flood issues together with any other emergency situation. The Parish Council has little impact in such situations. Local Authorities and the Police and Emergency Services take a clear lead and are often supported by local Volunteers such as Parish Councillors and others who help out in emergency. Public safety issues are key first concerns with property and estate being a close second. In the Chairman's experience Chew Residents have always rallied to any such cause very well and this situation is sure to continue and there is a firm commitment from all Parish Councillors in this regard.

The Chairman's advice is that in the event of any emergency whatsoever any individual should first contact the emergency services. With regards to the Environment Agency, the Chairman would like to establish their actual legal role in the case of Civil Emergency. The Council are aware of their role in planning and mitigation regarding flooding land drainage, with regards to whom they should contact as have stated on many occasions they should either contact the Chairman and the nominated flood lead - in the current case Cllr Bob Luton or any other Parish Councillor. The Chairman is very concerned 'that the Environment Agency are totally fed up with the Parish Council and it's response to Flooding Issues' as this is an unfair statement which totally misrepresents the current situation. A system is and has always been in place to deal with emergency. Where we do need to concentrate is in trying to ensure that all measures are taken to mitigate and minimise the effects of heavy rain or flood in the Valley

Meeting Closed 8.10pm